
Remembering William Henley

1955 - 2025

William Henley, affectionately
known as “Wild Bill”, passed
away on  April 17, 2025 in Spring
City, Tennessee. 

Bill worked as a Dress Out
Technician for the past 10 years
and was a valued member of
his team and community.

Bill was a lifelong resident of Spring City.  He graduated from Rhea
County High School and worked alongside his uncle at a service
station, after which he had his own business before joining Miller
Industries.  His daughter noted that he took great pride in his work
at Miller Industries. 

He was a devoted member of the Spring City Seventh Day
Adventist Church and was known for his unwavering dedication to
helping others and working tirelessly throughout his life to provide
for his loved ones. 

A graveside service was held on Good Friday at Spring City
Cemetary to honor his life and legacy. 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to his family and friends in this
very difficult time. 


